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Roxanne Maher

From: Marty Wood <martyengrew@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 8, 2025 1:48 PM
To: howard.j.craig@gmail.com
Cc: Roxanne Maher
Subject: Re: initially appointment letter to Regular Member

Good afternoon Howard, 
I did question Roxanne, Admin Assistant for Town Council, when we initially discussed the October 
Expiration date.  She said the appointment (as a Regular Member to the Commission) letter's end date 
was determined by the expiration of the individual you replaced on the Commission. 
So as I see it, Thursday will be the last day the commission will see you as a regular member.   We will 
endeavor to complete the discussion and decision process WRT Treaster's recommendations on 
Thursday, September 11. 
"Fair Winds and Following Seas" 
Sincerely, 
Marty 
 
 
Marcelle Wood 
Gales Ferry, CT 06335 
860-333-3147 
 
 
 
On Mon, Sep 8, 2025 at 11:44 AM Howard Craig <howard.j.craig@gmail.com> wrote: 
Marty, 
 
Has there been any follow-up to this situation? In other words, I am attending the meeting on Thursday, 
but am out of town for the October meeting. If my letter states that my time of service is done in 
October, then this Thursday's meeting will be my last. 
 
Please advise, 
Howard 
 
Howard J. Craig, Jr. | Notary Public 
860-449-3582 | howard.j.craig@gmail.com 
 
 
 
On Tue, Aug 26, 2025 at 3:11 PM Howard Craig <howard.j.craig@gmail.com> wrote: 
Marty,  
 
My apologies for any hardship this has caused. I fully intended to serve until December but if I’m being 
officially released in October per the appointment letter, then I’ll plan on departing then.  
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Howard, sent from my iPhone  
 
 
On Tue, Aug 26, 2025 at 3:08 PM Marty Wood <martyengrew@gmail.com> wrote: 
Afternoon Howard, 
Attached is the original appointment letter to the Planning and Zoning Commission.  You will see your 
term is up on October 31, 2025 which (I am told) is the three year period of the appointment as a 
regular member. 
 I am processing a form from the Town Council and am telling them that it is your intention not to 
continue on the commission and to find alternative ways to serve your community. 
I am hopeful that the Commission can process the Eric Treaster proposal prior to you leaving the 
commission. 
Marty 
Marcelle Wood 
Gales Ferry, CT 06335 
860-333-3147 
 


